Annual Longburton Parish Meeting
7.30pm Thursday 26th April 2018 Village Hall

MINUTES
Present: Cllr Baldock, Cllr Williams, DCllr Lawrence, CCllr Penfold, Tom Gilchrist and 18 members of the public.
Cllr Baldock welcomed members of the parish and thanked everyone for attending.  

1. Apologies for absence
Jeanne and Dereck Brooker, John and Sue Lowe, Cllr Kell, Cllr Loose, Cllr Coombes  Phil Tester, Robin Legg, Jenny Barnett 

2. Agree Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 13th April 2017 – With adjustment to the date to illustrate 13/4/17, the minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman.  
3. Guest speaker  –  Rev. Lesley McCreadie
 
Rev McCredie gave a short talk about the Village Café.  She outlined the history of the group.  It had begun approximately 8/9 yrs ago with Tea and a Chat in homes rotating around the community.  This was well attended but predominately ladies.  It was decided to try and make the group more inclusive as there were a number of recent widowers who might have been interested in attending.  It was decided to hold tea and chat in the village hall in the morning, as this was felt to be less intimidating.  It was fixed on the same alternate Tuesday as the mobile library visited.  This was very successful but sadly the library no longer runs.  However the village café has gone from strength to strength and visitors now use the lending facility of books held in the church opposite.   There is a charge of £1.50 which covers the cost of cake and tea.  The local Community Police Officer drops in periodically, also the Wayfinders who support new people in the area.  The café provides a community meeting point and provides the opportunity to get to know people in the village.   

4. A view from

(a) Dorset County Council

 
Cllr. Mary Penfold
Cllr Penfold since last year has covered Sherborne rural division which includes 30 parishes and hamlets.  Cllr Penfold outlined the structure of the division and the County Council responsibilities of schools, social care etc.  She covers various committees and is Vice Chairman of The People and Scrutiny Committee which aims to support people living independent lives.  She is the Mental Health champion and also sits on the Regulatory Committee, Farm Committee etc.  Cllr Penfold outlined the Dorset Council and new unitary authority plans.  Her duties include meeting people and solving problems, attending meetings, planning, road, pot holes etc.  It is noted that there has been an increase in fly tipping on the road to Sherborne and Yeovil.  Thanks were given to her colleagues who support her and help get things done, If anyone needs to contact her please ring or email, details are on the doresetforyou website.  

.

(b) West Dorset District Council

Cllr Margaret Lawrence

Cllr Lawrence reported on the new unitary authority and plans for introduction and consulting process.  Other areas reported on were 

· Budet increase of £5 on council tax. 
· For budget 2018, no government support grant.  WDDC is one of the lowest council tax in the country.  

· Home ownership schemes 
· Opening doors – Magna housing.  
· Sky lanterns and helium balloons have been banned.

· Leisure development grants fund available and grants awarded in May and Sept.

· A ban on feeding gulls has been instigated.  

· Encouragement to pay council tax bill by direct debit.
· Dorsetforyou reporting encouraged.

· WDDC have become paperless and won an award saving considerable money.

· Fly tipping problems.


(c) Cam Vale Parish Council

Cllr. Richard Baldock

Since the last Annual Parish Meeting Cllr Nigel Williams was elected as Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr Pauline Regan resigned, Cllr Gary Lonsdale, Cllr Shaun Coombes and Cllr Alan Loose joined the Parish Council. Including Cllr Stephen Kell and myself Longburton now has a full complement of 5 Councillors. 


Old Council Depot site -The sale of the depot site was completed with over £196,000 allocated to the Parish Council for a New village hall along with a Children’s play area

War memorial -Our thanks to Tom Gilchrist for installing a new plaque next to the war memorial listing the names of the fallen

Speed Indicator Device SID-The parish obtained its own Speed Indicator device SID for constant deployment between locations in the village

5. Presentation of Longburton groups, clubs and organisations

Cllr Baldock gave a slide presentation of the different events in the village and provided a hand-out of the differing events..  These included:-

Long Burton and District News

Longburton Fund

Village Hall

Village Marquee

Village Café

Garden Club 

Craft Group

Art Club

Pilates

Table Tennis Club

Plodders Walking Group

St James the Great Church

Church Bell Ringers

Food Bank

Methodist Church

Rose & Crown Pub

Skittles Teams

Quiz Nights

Village Pub Book Club

Luncheon Club

War Memorial Plants

Telephone Box Friends

Home watch

Community Speed Watch

SID Speed Indicator Device

Parish Council

Cam Vale Parish Council website

6. Longburton Village Hall


Village Hall Chairman’s report
Mr Lowe was not able to attend.

7. UPDATE Depot Site Development

Cllr Nigel Williams/Tom Gilchrist
Cllr Williams and Tom Gilchrist gave an overview of developments of the Depot Site Development, with an overhead of area and potential placement of village hall and play area.  

“Last year I briefed you on your Parish Council’s proposed way forward for the Depot Site involving the sale of this Village Hall and the construction of a new one on the Old Depot Site.
You gave your unanimous support and this has hugely helped us in moving forward with the Developers, called Aster, and WDDC Planners.


Since I briefed you last year, we have formed a Steering Group to take this forward under the stewardship of CVPC. The other members of this small team who have each contributed a great deal of their time are:


Tom Gilchrist, John Lowe, Tony Kimber, Richard Baldock and Shaun Coombes. 


We are always looking for additional support, particularly for fundraising at this point, so please contact one of us if you feel you can help or have any ideas how to take this forward.

Bringing us up to date, DCC sold the Depot Site to Aster last year. Astor are a social housing development company. As part of the arrangement, they are contracted to provide the CVPC with a site for a new Community Hall, fully functional Play Area with some car parking. 


We have had several meetings with them and I am glad to report that the relationship is mutually supportive – that’s good news -  despite some tough negotiations on our part to get the right position within the available land for the new Community Hall.


As a result of the transaction between DCC and Aster, CVPC gained £196K, which is a 50% share in the increase in value of the site – a very generous offer by DCC.


We believe that when this existing village hall is sold it will hopefully raise in excess of £200K which will leave us between £50K and £100K to find through fundraising – in broad terms. Some fundraising is already under way – but we need to change down a gear and do a lot more so, once again, we would be very grateful for your thoughts on this.


WDDC Planners are very supportive of our efforts and in principle agree to a change of use of this existing Grade 2 Listed Village Hall/ old School House to residential use. They have seen our outline Plans. They approve of our outline ideas for the new Community Hall – shown. They stipulate that the sale of this building must be directly linked with the agreement with our preferred builders to build the new one, so we do not risk losing one and not getting the other – which is pragmatic and we agree with that.


We are currently asking 5 local Architects to tender for the project. 


Build should start within two years – all being well.


It’s an exciting project which, when it comes to fruition, will provide a new Community Hall, with the main hall some three times larger than the existing one with room for a badminton court, short mat bowls, etc.


We hope it will be a draw for younger members of the community with space for plays/ children’s and adult’s parties, and all the clubs that currently use this Hall and hopefully many more.


The new building will be built to the latest standards and will be easier, quicker and cheaper to heat and maintain. 


It will have dedicated parking and windows overlooking the play area to enable parents to watch their children while they keep warm inside. It will have a BBQ area and will hopefully be a great new community focus for us all.


It will be a CVPC asset and available for us all to book and use at preferential rates.

It’s an exciting project which has enthused the team who are working hard to take it forward – but there’s a long way to go. 


After we have taken any Questions you may have, I’ll ask you for a show of hands to register your continuing approval for the project. Hopefully this will be unanimous, which will give us weight with the authorities as we take this forward.”

Questions from the public were taken and these included:-

· What shared ownership provision will be made?   It is anticipated that a third will be affordable and the remainder will be shared ownership.  It is anticipated that they will be mixed build.
· With the houses go on the open market to buy? –Astor have a grant to build and therefore it is understood that this will be shared and affordable housing provision.

· Will there are be street lighting available? – This has not been decided, Cllr Williams will enquire and report back to the PC.
· What access is anticipated?  The main access as illustrated is the only anticipated one, there is no opportunity for a through road.

· Is the Play equipment to be supplied by the developer?  Yes, but timings for this will have to be discussed.

· What criteria to be applied to the housing for local people? – This will be managed by Magna Housing according to standard policies.
· Low level lighting could it be provided?  Cllr Williams to report back.

· What length of time will it take to complete?  Cllr Williams indicated that the plan would be to complete the site within a year, however this would depend on amount of finance raised.


A Vote of thanks was given from the community for all the work that has been put in over the many years to get to the point of development.

Cllr Williams asked for a unanimous raising of hands to show support for the new village hall and for the support of the suggested plans.  There was a unanimous raising of hands in support. 
8. Matters Raised by Longburton Parishioners 

Residents raised concern about the level of dog fouling within the community, and dogs not being managed safely.  Cllr Baldock said he would put the residents’ concerns forward at the next Parish Council meeting.  Dog waste bins had been requested by some parishioners but this previously had not been welcomed by others in the community.  The length of people’s dogs leads was also raised as a problem.  It was agreed that an article would go into the Long Burton News to raise awareness of the problems.  

There was unanimous thanks given to Cllr Richard Baldock for his excellent presentation on the communities activities.







* Available on the Parish Council website www.camvaleparishcouncil.co.uk

